Newsletter 49 — July 2015

MORE CRANES OVER THE BRECKS!

The

Breckland

Society

There’s an even greater chance of seeing one of Britain’s most majestic waterbirds following a record-breaking
breeding season for the cranes at the RSPB’s Lakenheath Fen reserve.

Located on the western edge of the Brecks, Lakenheath Fen is
home to a variety of scarce wildlife, including bitterns and
marsh harriers. In recent years they have been joined by
breeding cranes, one or two pairs of which have attempted to
nest there every year since 2009. This year has proved to be
the best yet, with one pair rearing a single youngster and a
second pair fledging twins, the first in the reserve’s history.
After a month’s incubation though March and early April both
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Pair A2 in flight with their twins Photo by Dave Rogers

pairs hatched chicks, with one pair, known as Little and Large,
being about a week behind the other pair, A2.

“The literature on cranes says that crane chicks should be
able to fly at 10 weeks old”, says Dave Rogers, Senior Site
Manager at Lakenheath Fen, “but ours generally do not fly until
their 11th or 12th week after hatching. That is a long time in a
young crane’s life. When they are really small they could be
eaten by mink, otter and marsh harrier, and they are vulnerable
to foxes until they can fly.” That’s not all, for crane chicks can
be very aggressive towards each other, with stories of chicks
killing their siblings. There are also other risks such as bad
weather, disease and shortage of food, so it is not difficult to
see that most crane mortality occurs before the birds can fly.

A2’s twins were first seen on the wing with their parents on
the 6 July, with Little and Large coaxing their youngster into the
air for his or her first flight six days later. Experience tells us

that they will stay on the reserve at Lakenheath for a few
weeks, building up their flight muscles, before venturing further
afield. So now is a good time to visit and try to see themd ask
in the visitor centre for the latest information.

Cranes were once widespread across Britain but died out as
breeding birds during the 17th century, as a result of
overhunting and loss of habitat. They continued to visit as
scarce autumn vagrants until breeding was resumed in the
Norfolk Broads in the 1980s, since when pairs have also started
nesting elsewhere in the country. The total British breeding
population now numbers some 25i 30 pairs, and the chances of
seeing these wonderful birds flying over the Brecks is greater
now than for over three hundred years.

WHAT’S ON

forthcoming Society events
See www.brecsoc.org.uk/news-and-events

Sunday 16 August

A Thetford Walk

Join Breckland Society member David Osborne on a walking
tour of the town (visiting parts not included on the last
Breckland Society tour of Thetford).

Free to members, £3 to non-members

Meet at 11am in the Coffee Mill car park, School Lane,
Thetford. Grid ref TL 87061 82916

(the walk will take about two hours).

Breaking New Ground Projects
October 2015: Military Heritage of the Brecks will start.

For more information about Society events,
please email info@brecsoc.org.uk
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PLACES TO VISIT IN THE BRECKS 3: Lynford Arboretum




